                                   New Highland Elementary School

                                   Site-Based Decision Making Meeting

                                                   July 13, 2007

Mrs. Goff called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m.

Members present:  Mrs. Goff, J.D. Duncan , Joan Hill, Pancy Jones. Ms. Goff welcomed the new council members for this year.

Visitors present:  Linda Lynch, and Jessica Purchis

OLD BUISNESS:

J.D. Duncan made a motion to approve the June minutes, Mrs. Goff seconded the motion.

BUDGET: 

 May and June budgets reviewed.  J.D. Duncan made a motion to approve the May budget, Mrs. Hill seconded the motion. Motion was made by Mrs. Goff to approve the June budget; seconded by J.D. Duncan.

It was suggested that a new way to keep track of the money /budget be examined.  A suggestion made that Mrs. Killensworth be asked to attend a class at ECTC this year for Budget Reports to make it easier on her and the council.  SBDM recommends this class. The class is to be paid for with instructional funds.  Mrs. Goff will speak to Karen about this.

Safety Issues:  Dates set for Ky. Center for School safety to evaluate our building. Mrs. Goff will notify SBDM of dates at another time.

NEW BUISNESS:

1. August 1st rally to be held at Central Hardin High School.  Buses will be available.  Letters to the teachers went out.

Ms. Goff asked if the council would  like the teachers to ride around and see where our students are living.  This would be about 30-40 minute bus tour.  Council said yes; Mrs. Goff will set this up.

2. Elections need to be conducted for Chair /Co-Chair/Recorder/Gatekeeper for this  year’s  Council.  This will be tabled until the other two new members are here to help with the decision.

3. Change in child pick up process for the new year:  

Cafeteria will be the only place for pick up.  All parents must show identification

with a photo.  Steps for this process will be given to parents at open house.  Teachers to help keep the flow going for pick-ups.

4. Labels  with name address and bus number will be provided for students the first week of school.

5. No Nit policy:  This policy will no longer be enforced.  Students must have crawling lice before they can be sent home

6. Report card dates will be set by the principal as decided by the council.

7. Fire Drills:  Committee will leave to the principal’s discretion.

8. Climate Committee Responsibilities:  

Question raised about the use of teacher coke money for the teachers.  Revisit next month.

9. Training Requirement  reminder for all for SBDM members:

New Members: 6 hours

Updates:    3 hours

10. Committee Responsibilities:

Send email reminder about how the committee operates.

Have a binder for committee minutes

Suggestion by L. Lynch: Send minutes out by email to entire shcool.

Put a Committee Report envelope on the bulletin board.

11. Schedules:  (Specials/Lunch rotation)

The council accepted the Special Area and Lunch  and Computer Lab schedule as presented by the PD committee for 07-08 school year.

The council suggested that scheduling for the 2008-2009 school year begin in January 2008.  

12. Assistant Assignments:

Title 1 has 2 extra half-time assistants who have not yet been assigned.

Motion made by Mrs. Goff that one of the two unassigned assistants be assigned to 5th grade and the second be assigned to the 3rd/4th writing block.

                  Seconded by Mrs. Hill.

Motion made to adjourn by Pancy Jones, seconded by Mrs. Goff.

                     .

